










From: Evelyn Braddock
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Please vote yes for retrograde roasters
Date: Tuesday, October 15, 2024 5:37:53 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is important
at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Hello,
Please vote yes on barn 5400 zoning amendment and annexation for retrograde.
This company offers so much to our community!
Thank you
Evelyn Braddock





















From: Janice Morikawa
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Retrograde Coffee
Date: Tuesday, October 15, 2024 11:12:11 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

I usually never write but am moved to say something to support Retrograde Coffee being allowed to complete and
open their coffee shop. I live in Sebastopol and have enjoyed the quality of coffee they provide. It’s not just about
incredibly well roasted coffee but also about the contribution to our town for a beautiful place to gather alone or
with others. That all creates and adds to community. Petaluma would be only fortunate to be able to have a place
that nurtures people by providing quality in coffee, food and community. They are kind and inclusive to everyone.
They want to thrive and they want others to as well.

Please allow them to bring something special to Petaluma as they have done for Sebastopol. Petaluma and
Sebastopol were always based on farming community ethics. Retrograde reflects integrity. This is what we all aspire
to.

Sincerely
Janice Morikawa
Sent from my iPhone












